
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Justification for removing a substance from 
CoRAP prior to evaluation 

 
Substance Name (public name): 

 
Propyl acetate 

EC Number: 
 

203-686-1 

CAS Number: 109-60-4 

  

Authority: 
 

Health and Safety Authority, Ireland 

Date: 

 

21 March 2023 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 

 
  

 



The priority for evaluating the substance has been 
reconsidered based on: 

 

 ☐ The initial hazard ground of concern has been verified and considered of 
low priority   

 

 

☐ The initial exposure/risk ground of concern has been verified and 
considered of low priority 

 

 

☒  The generation of information under Substance Evaluation is considered of 
low priority because 

 
  ☒ Already ongoing or implemented regulatory process(es)  

 

ECHA conducted a compliance check prior to the proposed substance evaluation for 
propyl acetate and issued compliance check decisions in October 2016 and August 
2019. The decisions included requests for a sub-chronic toxicity study (90-day, 
OECD TG 413), a pre-natal developmental toxicity study (OECD TG 414) in a first 
species, a pre-natal developmental toxicity study (OECD TG 414) in a second species 
and an extended one-generation reproductive toxicity study (OECD TG 443) with 
propyl acetate.  
 
The IE CA considers that the information provided in response to the compliance 
check decisions is sufficient to address the initial concern for reproductive toxicity 
identified in the CoRAP justification document. In addition, the IE CA considers that 
based on the OECD TG 413 study, further assessment of the DNELs and RCRs is not 
warranted at this time. Therefore, it is concluded that substance evaluation is no 
longer required.  
 
The substance is considered low priority for further regulatory action at this time.  
 

 ☐ Registrants’ (voluntary) action addresses concern 

 Specify  

 ☐ Other: 

 Specify 
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